
 Monday 25th March  2024 

Respect                       Teamwork                           Empathy                          Self-Belief                       Honesty 

Dear Families 
 
School Disco  
Friday night was the Friends of Brunswick House school (FOBHS) disco night for the children.  A big thank 
you to all the staff and parents for helping with this event to ensure that the children had an amazing time.  
Our new disco lights were a big success.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to all the families who sponsored FOBHS first school fundraiser .  
 
Acts of Kindness 
*Thank you to Filatene, Leah and Alishba in Year 5 for writing, preparing and leading an assembly for all of 
the school about Ramadan.  
*Mrs Drew and the Rights Respecting Schools Award (RRSA) team for planting wildflower seeds on the 
playground bank.  
(Please do not allow your children to run up and down this bank at hometime, whilst the flowers are trying to 
grow). 
 
Fundraising– Just Giving 
Don’t forget, if you would like to donate to our fundraising page which has been set up to help fundraise for a 
new picket fence for our Forest Schools area at the back of the playground, please use the link below:- 
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/BHSWoodlandArea?utm_term=ja6AYv23A  
 
Keeping your Child Safe Online event 
Mr Fenniche and the year 6 online ambassadors will be hosting an event on Thursday 18th April at 9am and 
again at 2.45pm for parents who would like help and support with their children’s safe use of IT equipment 
(including phones). 
 
Holi Day—Tuesday 26th March  
Don’t forget our celebratory day this week in recognition of Holi Day. Children, staff and parents are  
warmly encouraged to dress as colourful as possible for the day.  There will be a range of colour-based  
activities for the children to enjoy throughout the day. The children will also have special assemblies to mark 
Holi, led by one of our parent governors.   
 
Final reminder: we break up this Thursday 28th March for the holidays, returning to school on  
Monday 15th April.  
 
 
Mrs Skinner and the Brunswick House Team 



Attendance 
Congratulations again to Dover  Class children, who were 
our KS2 attendance winners last week with 98.70%!   
Upnor class children were our  KS1 winners with  
98% - fabulous! 
Congratulations to the children and their families. 
 
                                                         
 

 

SPRING TERM 
Term 4 

 
March 2024 

24th-25th: Holi Celebration 

26th:  FOBHS Colourful Day for Holi 

28th:  Last day of Term 4 

 

SPRING BREAK - 29th March -12th April:   

 

31st:  Easter Sunday 

 

SUMMER TERM 

Term 5 
April 2024 
9th-10th:  Eid 
15th:  1st Day of Term 5 
18th: Online Safety Event with pupil ambassadors 9am or 2.45pm 

25th:  1W Class Assembly - Parents Welcome - 9.10am 

May 2024  

6th:  Bank Holiday—School is closed to pupils 

7th:  Bikeability for year 5 pupils 

13th-16th:  SATS Week for Year 6 pupils 

17th: FOBHS Family Quiz Night 

20th:  FOBHS Sponsored Run 

22nd:  KS1 Sports Morning & Family Picnic - 9.30am start 

           FS Sports Afternoon & Family Picnic - 2.00pm start 

23rd:  KS2 Sports Morning & Family Picnic - 9.30am start 

24th:   Class Photos 

          Last day of Term 5 

27th-31st:  MAY HALF TERM 
  
  

Term 6 
June 2024 
3rd: 1st day of Term 6 

6th:  2U Class Assembly - Parents Welcome - 9.10am 

13th:  Scotney Class Assembly - Parents Welcome - 9.10am 

13th-14th: Bushcraft - Overnight Trip - Year 4 Pupils 

19th:  Musical Theatre - The Wizard of Oz - 6pm 

20th:  Arundel Class Assembly - Parents Welcome - 9.10am 

20th:  Musical Theatre - The Wizard of Oz - 6pm 

21st:  Inset Day – No children in school 

24th:  Bikeability for year 6 pupils 

27th:  Leeds Class Assembly - Parents Welcome - 9.10am 

28th:  FOBHS Summer Fair 3.30pm– 5.30pm 

July 2024 

12th:  FOBHS Prom for Year 6 - 6.30pm - 8.00pm 

17th:  Transition Day for Pupils - (Year Groups FS - Year 5 only) 

           Open Evening for Parents (Meet the new teacher—Year FS—5 only) 

18th:  Transition Day for pupils - (Year Groups FS - Year 5 only) 

          Year 6 Leavers Performance - Time/s TBC 

19th:  Year 6 Leavers Performance—Time/s TBC 

23rd:  Year 6 Graduation Ceremony (Parents invited) 

            Last day of Term 6 

24th July-1st September—SUMMER HOLIDAYS 

Keeping in Touch    

Miss Full agar  Lead DSL deputy@brunswick -
house.kent.sch.uk  

Mrs Kitchen/Miss Mace - KS1 Phase Leaders 

(Yrs. 1 & 2) KS1leader@brunswick -house.kent.sch.uk 

Mr Fenniche – LKS2 Phase Leader (Yrs. 3 & 4) DSL 

lks2leader@brunswick-house.kent.sch.uk  

Miss Zigler—FS Phase Leader (Reception Classes) 
DSL fsleader@brunswick-house.kent.sch.uk 

Mr Hutchins - UKS2 Phase Leader (Yrs. 5 & 6) 

Uks2leader@brunswick-house.kent.sch.uk 

Mrs Martin—(Family Liaison Officer) DSL 

flo@brunswick-house.kent.sch.uk 

(Tuesdays and Wednesdays only) 

Head teacher – Mrs Skinner  DSL 

headteacher@brunswick-house.kent.sch.uk 

Mrs Pickard (was Steward) DSL 

inclusion@brunswick-house.kent.sch.uk 

DSL = Designated Safeguarding Lead 

 Class Attendance  

1st Dover 98.70% 

2nd Upnor 98.00% 

3rd Allington 98.00% 

4th Hever 97.70% 

5th Deal 97.00% 

6th  Windsor 96.30% 

7th Rochester 96.10% 

8th Bodiam 95.70% 

9th Tonbridge 94.70% 

10th Arundel 94.70% 

11th Lullingstone 90.50% 

12th Leeds 89.70% 

13th Walmer 89.30% 

14th Scotney 85.70% 


